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1939 Pontiac Deluxe Six 4 Door Touring Sedan 1991 Pontiac Sunbird LE Convertible
Joe Bruno Ken Dupuis

1970 Pontiac GTO Convertible 1987 Pontiac Firebird
Bill and Linda Kelley Jouko Siimes

Some of our new members, who took part in our Fall Foliage Tour

YANKEE CHAPTER IS NOW ON FACEBOOK!!!!
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Hello Fellow Yankee Chapter Members,

Here we are at the end of another cruising season with one last meeting before the Holidays. This
is an important meeting since it is the meeting where we put together our slate of candidates for our 2017
election. | forgot to bring this topic up at our last meeting. Maybe it was a mental slip since | had it in my
agenda and got sidetracked or perhaps | am so tired of talking about it | blanked out. Whatever the case,
we are looking for people with energy to run for all four offices plus two Board of Director positions. Don’t
be scared to run against an incumbent. Don’t be scared to run for any office. If you think you have what it
takes to perform in any of these positions, November 13" at the next meeting is your chance to put your
aspirations out to the membership. | would like to see a qualified member step up to run for the office of
President. After seven years of performing this duty there must be someone who would like to do this job
with fresh ideas. Don't be shy, lets your desires become a reality!

On October 16" we had our annual Foliage Cruise. It was a near perfect day with stunning foliage
abound. Although we got a late start, we still managed to get quite a few hearty souls to take on the
Purgatory Chasm, a gorge sliced through rock with rocks all abound. Members: Derek and Curtis
Williams, Joe Masci, Dave Kantarges and his cousin Mike from Greece, Myself and the only woman to
attempt this was a complete shock to me, my wife Sheila. | must admit | was like a drill sergeant pushing
her to her limits but when we completed the chasm she was so proud she accomplished the feat! We
may have gotten off track but congrats to all who made it back, we were a little late, but alive!!! From
there we went to fellow member Rick and Lucille DiGiacomo’s home is North Scituate, R.I. for our
monthly meeting, Thanks Rick and Lucille for having us!

Hope to see many of you at our next meeting. This is one of our better-attended meetings since
so many of you want to announce your candidacy for offices. You can do so ahead of time by e-mailing
our election coordinator, Steve Peluso, sgp358@amail.com

Respectfully submitted,

Tony Domarat
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Minutes of the Yankee Chapter meeting held at the home of Rick and Lucille DiGiacomo in North Scituate R.1.

Tony called the meeting to order at 3:08 PM. 26 members and guests were present. Tony asked for a moment of
silence for John Colorusso’s father, Carmen, who recently passed away. '

Tony asked if there were any guests and new members present. New members were Jouko Siimes, who owns a
1987 Firebird and Bill and Linda Kelley who own a 1970 GTO. Tony recognized my brother, Bill, as a guest.

The first order of business was the acceptance of the September minutes as published in The Yankee News. The
minutes were approved and seconded by Steve Peluso and Les Ward.

OLD BUSINESS: Tony talked about the September meeting at Kimball Farm. We will hold out 2017 Dust-Off
there, which will be on a Sunday. Tony said that CJ’s is under new management and would like us to hold the Dust-
Off there.

Tony talked about “A Pontiac Celebration”. The Yankee Chapter received the club participation award .
Rick DiGiacomo talked about “A Pontiac Celebration”. There were 243 cars at this years show. Tony congratulated
all the members who received an award. Rick said that the show brought in $9,300. for childhood cancer research.

Steve Peluso asked for a round of applause for Rick for hosting the show. Rick will give the hotel a deposit for “A
Pontiac Celebration 2018”.

The Yankee Chapter shared a table with POCI, next to the registration table. Tony said that Ron Senesi and Dave
Kantarges signed up 6 new members. Tony thanked Dave Kantarges for hosting a seminar about rear axle
maintenance and repair.

Tony asked for a website update. Dave Kantarges said that Andy Epstein does an outstanding job posting member’s
cars on the website.

Tony said we have 246 likes on Facebook.
NEW BUSINESS: Tony thanked Rick and Lucille DiGiacomo for hosting the meeting.

Tony talked about upcoming events that can be found later in the newsletter. The November meeting will be hosted
by Bruce and Judy Muldoon in Sherborn, MA. We may have a gust speaker.

Tony said that there will be no December meeting.

Tony talked about last year’s holiday party, and the entertainment. Steve Peluso said that the church is reserved for
next year’s party. Tony suggested that the price should be an even dollar amount.

The chapter wished Ron Senesi a happy birthday.

At 3:30 PM. Tony accepted a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion ws seconded by Steve Peluso and Chris
Recupero.

Respectfully submitted by

Tom DuBois
Secretary
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By

Andy Epstein

This is Lou Maffei’s stunning 1977 Grand Prix SJ. The color is Sterling Silver Metallic with a black
Landau top, black pinstripe and black Morrokide interior. Under the hood lies the 180 hp 400 engine with
4-barrel carb. Lou is the third owner of this “A” bodied beauty having acquired it in 1991 with just 80k miles
on the odometer. He immediately started the restoration process. The body was bead blasted to bare
metal, and new paint was applied. The chrome was polished like mirrors and all new rubber was installed.
The engine was also tuned up and cleaned. I've known Lou fo close to 10 years and his GP has always
been in showroom condition.

ang....... it has all the options including: power windows, power locks, power steering, tilt wheel,
rally mirrors, console, and white wall tires on Rally Il rims. Heads turn at car shows and club meetings
when Lou arrives in his pristine Grand Prix. It's a beautiful car and one of the true highlights of the Pontiac
brand in the 1970’s. By looking at Lou’s car, it's no wonder why Pontiac dealers shipped over 250,000
Grand Prix in 1977.

5 v
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Monthly Meeting Nov 13, 2016 (SUN)
From Rte 95/128

Take Route 9 West, about 6.7 miles to Route 27. Take 27 South toward Sherborn. Follow Route 27 for about 4.5
miles — going through 3 sets of lights and Natick Center, crossing route 135. You will come to another set of lights
where Route 16 joins Route 27 in Sherborn. Continue straight for about 400 yards beyond the light — the Fire Station is
on your left. Turn left onto Cemetery Lane, just after the fire station, and park in the lot on your right. DO NOT
PARK at the Fire Station — Fire Personnel ONLY!!

From Route 495 from the North

Take Route 9 East — through Framingham, past Shoppers’” World and Natick Collection (Natick Mall) — to Route 27.
Take Route 27 South toward Sherborn. Now follow the Route 95/128 directions to the Fire Station.

From Route 495 from the South
Take the Route 109 exit, in Milford, East towards Medway/Millis/Medfield. Follow Route 109 East through Medway
and Millis — crossing the Charles River and into Medfield. In Medfield Take Route 27 North toward Sherborn. Follow
Route 27 North for about 5 miles into Sherborn — passing a Dunkin Donuts/Citgo Station on your right and joining
route 16 at a stop sign. Bear right down the hill after the stop sign — crossing the railroad tracks and taking a right onto

Cemetery Lane about 100 yards after the tracks and just before the Fire Station itself. Park in the parking lot on your
right. DO NOT PARK at the Fire Station — Fire personnel ONLY!!

Upcoming Events
Monthly Meetings are held on Sundays at 2:00 P.M. unless specified

Nov 13, 2016 Monthly Meeting at Sherborn Firehouse, Sherborn, MA, hosted by Judy and Bruce Muldoon
NO DECEMBER MEETING

July 11-15, 2017 45™ Annual POCI Convention Fort Worth, Texas.
Held at Texas Motor Speedway

Condolences

The Yankee Chapter would like to extends its condolences to Dan Richardi Jr. on the loss of his of his
father, Dan Richardi Sr.

Department of Corrections!

It was previously reported that Bob Whitcher received a runner up award at ‘A Pontiac Celebration’. Bob
won his class with his 1964 Grand Prix. Congratulations, Bob.
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Classified Ads will run for three months unless renewed
Please e-mail adds to: Editor YankeeChapterPOCI@wgmail.com

FOR SALE

1968 Pontiac Bonneville 2 door Hardtop. 46,000 miles, runs great, original burgundy paint, a lot of new parts, needs
some work. $3500.00 Call Mike for more info: (617)-301-3080 (10/16)

1967 GTO Hardtop #matching, YS 400-Turbo 400 w/his/hers. Posi, Rear gears ????, Car is complete. All there.

$10,500.00 Needs restoration. 1966 GTO Hardtop, No motor/transmission, Needs restoration. $7,500.00 Jim May
(508) 238-3147 (8/16) Jim has folding chair that was left at the April meeting at his house. Call Jim to identify.

FREE

Complete front barkes from 1964 GP. All parts almost new. Includes hardware, shoes backing plates, drums, etc.
includes booster with master cylinder to convert to dual braking system. Contact Bob Whitcher (603) 702-1803 (11/16)

? AUTO RESTORATIONS & REPRIR
Specializing in Pontiac GTO and All GM Cars
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Brake and Fuel Lines / Disc High Performance Oils and Lubricants.
Brake Conversions / Sending Units ~ 100% Pure Pennsylvania Grade Crude.
Emergency Brake Cables Made in the U.S.A,
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175 HANCOCK ST., BRAINT

81-843-4432

botrbeauautorestorations@comeast.net

Showboards For Antique & Classic

Vehicles www.showboardsbygeorge.com
Display your vehicle’s features & specs on an 18”
x 24” laminated glossy board | o

“Quality Auto Parts Fast” @dammg & =

Email your vehicle photos and data to 'ﬁ
1AAuto.com showboardsbygeorge@gmail.com ;
888-844-3393 or call to discuss your requirements. | %

sales @1 aauto.com 413-221-6450 George Disque I
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*Lower Premiums than Regular Auto Insurance. 1/3 to 1/2 as much!

*GUARANTEED VALUE COVERAGE. Coverage that accounts for your car's real value with NO DEDUCTION FOR
*Claims handled by on staff classic car experts who are trained in classic car auto repair. They know how to ir
again! "

*Repair shop of YOUR choice!

*OEM parts, not aftermarket parts!

*Flexible Usage. Allows for limited pleasure use with no fixed mileage limits! Some specialty companies restri
your classic.

*Knowledgeable local service at Georgetown Insurance/Hagerty. We are one of Hagerty's largest agents natic
fluent classic car language!

*Contact us at InsureMyClassicCars.com or call us at 978-352-8000

M || | Your Local Specialist

o - Steven E. Mollohan, CIC,
ifeﬁrgeteml 978'352*806{)
 swemy  Steven@georgerowninsurance.ce

Webmasters: Andy Epstein and Dave Kantarges
If you have anything to post on our website email it to them at yankeepociwebmaster@gmail.com

More cars from Foliage Tour
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Paul O'Toolec, Editor

30 Danbury Road

South Weymouth, MA 02190-2908

FIRST CLASS MAIL

ONTIAC-OAKLAND CLUB INTERNATIONAL

YANKEE CHAPTER

BIG CHIEF: TONY DOMURAT 15 CHASE ST DORCHESTER, MA 02125

E-MAIL: ramgrand@aol.com
LITTLE CHIEF: PAUL O’TOOLE 30 DANBURY RD SOUTH WEYMOUTH, MA 02190-2908

SCRIBE: TOM DuBOIS 197 BRIMBAL AVE. BEVERLY, MA 01915-1840

WAMPUM HOLDER: ANN MARIE MANDARANO 145 ALLSTON ST. CAMBRIDGE, MA 02139-4522
NEWSLETTER EDITOR: PAUL O’TOOLE, 30 DANBURY RD., SOUTH WEYMOUTH, MA 02190

E-MAIL: EditorYankeeChapterPOC mail.com

WEBMASTERS: ANDY EPSTEIN and DAVE KANTARGES, E-MAIL : yankeepociwebmaster@gmail.com

HOWIE SLATER (Past Big Chief)
MERLE GREEN Jr.

JOE MANDARANO

DON PARLEE

RON SENESI

TRIBE COUNCIL

207-642-1281
978-433-6016
617-547-4785
781-964-1830
978-503-8057

617-620-5246

781-335-2323
978-922-5618
617-547-4785
781-335-2323

12/31/16
12/31/16
12/31/16
12/31/17
12/31/17




